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Agenda No. 

REPORT 

Accept bid of James W. Fowler Co. for the Goose Hollow Sewer 
Rehabilitation Project for $4,875,000  (Procurement Report - Bid 
No.00001498) 

September 23, 2020     

TO THE COUNCIL: 

On May 13, 2020, Council approved Ordinance Number 
189959 for Procurement Services to competitively solicit the 
Goose Hollow Sewer Rehabilitation Project in accordance with 
PCC 5.34.  The Chief Procurement Officer has advertised and 
received bids for Bid Number 00001498 on behalf of the 
Bureau of Environmental Services (BES), with a project 
construction estimate of $5,949,000.  BES rated the project 
estimate confidence level as . 

Bids were opened on July 30, 2020, and five (5) bids were 
received.  The lowest responsive bid is from James W. Fowler 
Co., thus it is recommended that their bid be accepted at the 
estimated   quoted for a total bid amount of $4,875,000, which 
is 18% under the engineer’s estimate. 

The City’s equity in contracting aspirational goal of 20% of the 
hard construction costs for subcontractor and supplier 
utilization of firms certified by the State’s Certification Office 
for Business Inclusion and Diversity (COBID) applies to this 
project. James W. Fowler Co. has committed to 
subcontract 32.81% to COBID Certified firms as follows: 
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James W. Fowler Co. acting as the prime contractor intends to self-perform 65.84% of 
the work and to contract 1.35% to the following non-certified firm: 
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James W. Fowler Co. is located in Dallas, Oregon, and  a State COBID Certified 
Contractor.  They have a current City of Portland Business Tax Registration and are in 
full compliance with all of the City’s contracting requirements. 

BES has funds budgeted in the Sewer System Operating Fund, FY 20-21 and FY 21-22 
Budget, Bureau of Environmental Services, WBS Element E10683.C60. 

It is recommended that a Performance Bond and Payment Bond each at 100% of the 
contract amount be furnished by the Contractor.  Further, it is also recommended that 
a  year Maintenance/Warranty Bond for 20% of the final contract amount be furnished 
by the Contractor before final payment is released. 

The bid sureties of the remaining bidders should be returned immediately in 
compliance with Section 5.34.410D of the City Code. 

Procurement Services recommends that Council accept this Report and authorize the 
Chief Procurement Officer to execute the contract with James W. Fowler Co. 

Recommended by: 

Lester Spitler 

Chief Procurement Officer 

LS: rab 

Four Fifths Agenda 
Commissioners voted as 
follows: 

 YEAS  NAYS 
1. Fritz 1. Fritz
2. Ryan 2. Ryan
3. Hardesty 3. Hardesty
4. Eudaly 4. Eudaly
Wheeler Wheeler 

Action taken:
September 23, 2020  Accepted - Prepare Contract




